MC KNOLL SCHOOL - SCC MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday March 23, 2022 @ 6:30 pm
 MC Knoll School Library 


Present: Erin Roussin, Lorraine Moeller, Vanessa Roebuck, Chantel Kitchen, Kristine Vaughn, Megan Reminek
Regrets: Valerie Hollinger, Brooklyn Ungar, Amanda Krysa, Phil Adams
Absent: none

Call to order @ 6:33 pm
  
1. Review of meeting’s agenda/additions to agenda
- none

2. Lorraine motions to approve the minutes of the February 16th, 2022 MC Knoll SCC Meeting as circulated. Kristine seconded.   

3. Treasurer’s Report circulated. Bank balance as of February 1st, 2022 is $12,523.49. 
Chantel motions to approve the Treasurer’s Report as presented for the March 23rd, 2022 MC Knoll SCC Meeting. Megan seconded.

4. Fundraiser’s Report presented. Boston Pizza hot lunch profit was $435.90. Still looking at a June BBQ to have families join in on, SaskEnergy does not do it anymore but Kinsmen is an option. 
Chantel motions to approve the Fundraiser’s Report as presented for the March 23rd, 2022 MC Knoll SCC Meeting. Lorraine seconded.

5. Administrators’ Report – Julie 
- Report cards were sent out. Next year hopefully they will come out through EDSBY. 
- Math screeners are happening right now. These results are used to help students. Data will be available for next meeting 
- Writing exercises will be happening to work towards writing goals in the school
- Student Led Conferences/Parent Teacher Interviews were in person. Feedback was positive for the most part. Having a ZOOM option is handy for some parents 
- Ice fishing trip was good. No fish caught but had a great day 
- Assissippi Ski Trip is next week – March 31st – opened up to the grade 5, 6, 7 & 8
- Basketball season is over. Good building and development year. 
- Board Game Club has been collecting donations. They are still collecting new or gently used games.
- School clothing order just went in. 
- Discussion on sponsoring hot lunches for youth who need. Possibility of parents or families sponsoring another lunch for a child who needs. Potential idea of giving an amount at the beginning of the year, having a pool of money that teachers can access for any youth who need hot lunch support throughout the year.
- Kindergarten Registration is still open. Numbers are a bit up from what was anticipated.
- We need trees as a shelter belt at the school 



6. Board Update
- Vanessa forwarded a Board Report via email 

7. Other
   a. Deep discussion on the role of the SCC helping families through tragedies. What is the grey area of it all. We think the best option would be to earmark a fundraiser towards supporting families through tragedies, fees for school trips or hot lunches. Will need clear messaging that we are here to support our community and our families. And that we may reach out to families or to come forward if you or you know of another family in need. We will have an annual fundraiser going towards this. Erin to write the blurb to go out, will forward to SCC for feedback.
 

Set Next Meeting – Thursday April 28th at 6:45 pm


Lorraine motions to adjourn the meeting at 7:55 pm
